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WRC Officer Goes to Amsterdam
By Jill Murphy

    Alison Vander Zanden, a Women and Gender Studies major and an officer of the WRC, recently spoke at a conference on the history of technology in Amsterdam, the Netherlands.  We had the opportunity to hear Alison's presentation as our first Brown Bag Lunch before she left.  Alison identified technology as a key force in shaping disease.  She explored how technological advances have created new conceptions of postpartum depression and how the development of postpartum depression emerged within a discourse of pharmaceutical technologies.  Women who suffer from postpartum depression often feel dissatisfied, discontent, or like failures as mothers.  Pharmaceuticals help women to feel like competent mothers.
    Alison also posed the argument that household technologies, like the stove or microwave, shape the symptoms of post-partum depression: women suffering from post-partum depression often experience the urge to harm their baby with these modern appliances.  The main question of her talk was whether or not diseases have stable identities over time.
    If you have questions about this issue, feel free to contact Alison at avanderz@bates.edu.  Stay tuned for more Brown Bag Lunches at the WRC!

International Consultant to Speak       on Female Entrepreneurship
 By Paula Brown
   On Wednesday, October 27th, the Bates College Anthropology Department 
will host Shalom Odokara, Founder and Executive Director of Women In Need, Inc. (WINI), as she speaks on the importance of empowering and sustaining Maine women through industry. Ms. Odokara's talk will be held 
at 7:00 p.m. in the Olin Arts Center Concert Hall. The public is welcome. There is no admission fee, and light refreshments will be served.  Ms. Odokara will discuss the Portland-based non-profit's latest endeavor: "Many Hands Industries: Natural Spices and Beauty Products From Around the World." She will explain how the program was initiated, its goals, and how it will enable Maine women to become fully contributing members of their communities through personal independence and economic self-sufficiency.
    As Executive Director, Ms. Odokara brings to WINI of Maine a message 
based on encouragement, hope and resilience, along with practical skills 
in corporate team building, leadership training, productivity and sales 
strategy. Those beliefs ring loud in the WINI philosophy: "Many hands, 
doing well and doing good."
What is the Women’s Resource Center?  

    The Bates Women’s Resource Center is a student-lead and student-run organization that has four goals: to engage the Bates Community in active discussion of gender and women’s issues on campus; to foster relationships between Bates students and the greater local, national, and global community specifically concerning women’s issues; to provide a welcoming and useful space for discussions, gatherings, and events; and to promote awareness and concern about important and sometimes controversial issues pertaining to gender.
UPCOMING EVENTS
Wednesday, October 27, 7:00 pm. A representative from the American Cancer Society will be here to talk about self-exams, early detection, mammograms and other topics related to breast cancer.  Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.  

Thursday, October 28, 6:00 pm. Tough Guise, A movie about the media, masculinity, and domestic violence. Keck Classroom in Pettengill.
Wednesday, October 27, 7:00 pm. International Consultant to Speak at Bates on Female Entrepreneurship. The Bates College Anthropology Department will host Shalom Odokara, Founder and Executive Director of Women In Need, Inc. (WINI), as she speaks on the importance of empowering and sustaining Maine women through industry. This event will be held at the Olin Arts Center Concert Hall. The public is welcome so please join us!
Tuesday, November 2. 2004 Presidential Election. Vote and be heard!
Wednesday, November 3, 7:30 pm. Women’s Resource Center Weekly Meeting, held at the Women’s Resource Center, 45 Campus Avenue.  Help organize campus and community events! 
Numbers for Thought
    Besides skin cancer, breast cancer is the most common type of cancer among women in this country.  212,600 new cases were reported in 2003.1
   This is the 20th annual celebration of Breast Cancer Awareness Month.2    

   Over thirty percent of Americans say they know a woman who has been physically abused by her husband or boyfriend within the last year.3
   In 2001 more than half a million American women, 588,490, were victims of violence by their intimate partner.4  
    If single women voted at the same rate as married women, over six million more women would have gone to the polls in 2000.5
1 http://www.cancer.gov
2 http://www.cancer.org

3 http://www.endabuse.org
4 http://www.endabuse.org

5 http://www.wvwv.org
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Please contact us at mpatey@bates.edu or avanderz@bates.edu with comments or questions.
How to Get Involved

Adrienne Eaton
    More young women voted for American Idol than voted in the last 
election. Voting can be the first step to getting involved in local, national, and international issues, and this year is an important election year for many issues, including women's health issues. 
    Whatever political views you may have, get to the polls on election day 
and VOTE. Go the extra step and bring a friend to the polls, or offer 
to give rides to people in the L/A area!

WRC Open Hours

Beginning next week, the WRC will be hosting open hours at the following times: Sunday 7 to 9 pm, Monday2 to 4 pm, Tuesday 4 to 6 pm, Wednesday 5 to 7 pm, and Thursday 7 to 9 pm.  During these hours, you can come check out our library and video collection, learn about gender issues, get some homework done in a quiet and comfortable setting, or just hang out.  We look forward to seeing you there!







